Minutes of May 22, 2001 Meeting of ADSCOM W/G To Revise C37.59

A meeting was held from 2PM until 3:45PM   with the purpose of reviewing the D16 version of this revision. There were 18 present consisting of 9 manufacturers, 5 users and 4 general interest individuals.

It was reviewed that there were 73 voters in the balloting pool with 50 affirmatives, 8 negatives, 4 abstentions and 11 not returned. This was an acceptable ballot as more that 75% of the ballots were returned and more than 75% of those who returned voted affirmative. It was pointed out by Keith that we need only to formally communicate with the negative ballot submitters and either obtain / negotiate to get resolution or drive on with documentation to show that we tried and the problem was not resolvable. The chair believes that all negatives have been addressed but will complete the formal documentation quickly. Keith indicated we may send them, and the core group, the latest version of the document and indicate their agreement to withdraw their negative will be assumed if they do not respond otherwise in a short but reasonable time say two weeks.

Both Bob Puckett and Doug Edwards wanted to review their comment resolution on the latest draft 16. The chair requested that this be completed during the Switchgear series of meetings at Charleston. A response has already been received from Bob Puckett and minor editorial changes will be incorporated into D16 to reflect resolution.

After this the resultant will be circulated to the ballot pool for review of the changes that were incorporated.

Assuming no additional problems, the revision should go to the Standards Board prior to the next Switchgear meeting this fall.

Pete Dwyer – Chair ADSCOM W/G To Revise C37.59

